
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Petersham, we work to 
provide a happy, safe and caring            

environment where children 
have the  opportunity  to 
become responsible and 

independent learners and 
achieve to the best of their 

ability. 

Address: 25 Hunter Street, Petersham 2049 

E: petersham-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

P: 9560 9665 

FORTNIGHTLY NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
 
LAST DAY OF TERM 4 
Wednesday 18 December 
 
FIRST DAY OF TERM 1 
2025 FOR ALL STUDENTS 
Thursday 6 February 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Office Hours 
The School Office hours are 
8:45am—3:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents and carers,  

For our final newsletter of the year, I wanted to share the speech that I deliv-

ered at our Presentation Day assembly last week. To be a part of this little 
community is a blessing. To lead this school is a privilege. I wish you the very 

best over the holiday season and thank you all for your continued support of 

Petersham PS. 

 

Presentation Day speech 2024 

Good afternoon teachers, parents, carers, students and our special guests  

- Director Educational Leadership, Mr Chris Buenen, Member for Newtown 

Ms Jenny Leong, and Finley’s Mum, Kate Wright Curnow. Your presence here 

today and your ongoing support of our school community is truly appreciat-
ed, and we are grateful for your dedication to our students and their success.  

 

As we come to the close of another school year, I want to take this opportuni-
ty to reflect on the incredible journey we've shared together in our school 

community throughout 2024. First and foremost, I want to extend my heart-

felt thanks to our students. You are the heart of everything we do here. Your 
enthusiasm, curiosity, and perseverance have been nothing short of inspir-

ing. Whether it was in the classroom, on the sports field, or in the many extra-
curricular activities you’ve been part of, you’ve all demonstrated incredible 

effort and determination. It’s your hard work and passion that shape the vi-

brant, dynamic environment we are so proud of at this school. 

 

To our parents, caregivers, and families, thank you for your unwavering sup-
port throughout the year. Your involvement and commitment to your chil-
dren’s education have been vital to their success. From volunteering at 
events to helping run the uniform shop and everything in between, your part-
nership with the school has made a real difference.  

A special thank you to our teachers and staff members. You have shown ex-
traordinary dedication, compassion, and professionalism in your roles.  



This school thrives because of your passion for teaching and your commitment to the well-being and devel-
opment of our students. I would also like to give a shout out to Matt, Delphine and the incredible PACC 
team for their professionalism, care and the authentic partnership which ensures we are meeting the 
needs of our students. 

We are a relatively small school but we dream big and work tirelessly to achieve our goals. This is in no 
small part due to the work of our teachers and dedicated P&C.   

Sometimes thank you doesn't seem like enough and that is certainly the case when I think of the work 
of  Rob, Kat, Sean, Amanda, Nicole, Alice, Lana, Jo, Cath, Christina, Meagan, Mahala, Greg, Rebecca, 
Amanda, Brigette, Heather and every parent in our community. To Connaugh Sheehan, thank you for work-
ing so closely with the school to establish the Excellence in Inclusion and Wellbeing Body. So far, this body 
has installed a parent library, hired an additional School Learning Support Officer, arranged Amy Haddadi 
workshops and next year the calendar is filling quickly to further enhance our neuroaffirming practices and 
to nurture allyship. We will also be co authoring an easy to read document to assist with working through 
diagnosis to support available at our school. I have received several emails from parents expressing inter-
est in joining this parent body. We would love to have you on board and I will reach out early 2025.  

Due to the dedication and work of the P&C, we have achieved the following: $30000 to enhance the wellbe-
ing of ours students through parent/carer workshops, an additional SLSO, a low cost uniform shop, can-
teen, funding lunchtime clubs such as yoga, cooking, Italian and art clubs, running our instrumental music 
program, planning the truly sensational Performing Arts Showcase, funding staff training in QuickSmart 
maths intervention and purchasing Initialit resources and readers. In the pipeline, we have our new First 
Nations sport shirt being introduced in 2025 as well as shade sails being installed over the netball courts. 
Could we please all take this opportunity to thank the P&C. 

I know that I work and lead one of the best schools in Australia and I wish each and every one of you the 
very best over the holiday season. 

Student Leadership Team 2025 

Could we please take a moment to acknowledge our 2024 Student Leadership Team for their tireless work 
over the year, ensuring student voices are heard. Not only are you all approachable, hard working and pas-
sionate about student rights, you also have led this school with pride. It has been an absolute pleasure 
working with you.  
 
 

In a moment, I will call out the names of the student leadership team for 2025. Parents and carers, if you 
hear your child’s name, I invite you to join me out the front to pin on your child’s badge. Immediately after 
this assembly, all new school leaders and their families are asked to join me in the hall for the leadership 
investiture. Please remember that we believe in equity. Therefore students select their school leaders 
based on their qualities, not their gender.  
 
Your prefects for 2025 are: 
Chi-Rai Lozina 
Bonnie Bantoft 
Emilia Conn 
Jemima Maraivalu 
 
Your vice captains are: 
Elise Byrne 
Moses Blake 
 
Your school captains are: 
Esteban Miranda-Lema 
Livvy Stockwell 



2024 Award recipients 

 

Excellence and Achievement 

Certificate and book voucher Excellence in English Oliver Richards 

Certificate and book voucher Excellence in Mathematics Ben Yin 

Certificate and book voucher Application and Effort in All Learn-
ing Areas 

Sadie Bellamy 

Certificate and book voucher Academic Initiative  Magnolia Cotsios 

Certificate and book voucher 
Name on Perpetual Award 

Academic Excellence Award Solomon Nusinovitsch 

Certificate and book voucher Library Award  Abigail Hodge 

Certificate and book voucher History/Geography Award Amelia Russell 

Certificate and book voucher Visual Arts Award Charlie Button 

Certificate and book voucher Performing Arts Award Ari Davies 

Certificate and book voucher Science Award Leif Malloy-George 

Certificate and voucher Excellence in Technology Charlie Collings 

Certificate and book voucher 
Name on Perpetual Award 

The Finley Wright-Curnow Citizen-
ship Award  

Harrison Burke 
Archie Burns 

Certificate and book voucher Excellence in Sports Francesca Haji 

Certificate and book voucher Premier’s Sporting Award Zahra Payten 

2024 Instrumental Music Program (IMP) Awards 

Certificate and medal Junior Recorders Claire Morin 

Certificate and medal Recorder Consort Hannah Beglane 

Certificate and medal Stringlets Violet Whiteman 

Certificate and medal Junior Strings Margot Charters 

Certificate and medal Senior Strings Eli Richardson 

Certificate and medal Training Band Matteo Muston 

Certificate and medal Concert Band  Florence Jennings 

Certificate and medal Stage Band Skye Sinclair 

Certificate and medal Junior Choir  Lachlan Hodge 

Certificate and medal Senior Choir Jenson Haughey 

Certificate and medal Excellence in Music Arthur Shannon 





  
 





Community Users for 2025 

The following extra-curricular activities will be available at Petersham PS in 2025.   These optional activities, although held at 
our school, are offered by external providers. If you have any queries, please contact the provider directly. 

Art: Friday afternoons (Sydney Visual Arts Academy, www.sydneyvisualartsacademy.com) 

Chess: Tuesday mornings (Sydney Academy of Chess, enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au) 

Chinese: Thursday afternoons (CLC, www.australianfujianassociation.org) 

Coding: Tuesday afternoons (Code Camp, www.codecamp.com.au) 

Drama: Petersham Drama Ensembles - Jnrs Monday afternoons (https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSd31OHWbqnsNjJXPSg0Ix4aUIXfugTiUmpLIEfuF8_Ri4wAkQ/viewform) , Snrs Wednesday afternoons  (https://
docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScWmexKq7nx2EnOcDApj-t8vkEl-a-bw_BfcZfamIUJnuJeRQ/viewform 

Drama: Thursday afternoons (Kids Up Front, www.kidsupfront.com.au) 

French: Wednesday afternoons (Alliance Française de Sydney, www.afsydney.com.au) 

Italian: Monday afternoons (Co.As.It, learning@coasit.org.au) 

Tennis: Friday mornings (Leichhardt Tennis Academy, leichhardttennisacademy@gmail.com) 

Please refer to the attached flyers for further details. 

http://www.sydneyvisualartsacademy.com
https://sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.australianfujianassociation.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cpetersham-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C8cc514d23ecf4759889908dd18dec117%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638694067266076065%7C
http://www.codecamp.com.au
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd31OHWbqnsNjJXPSg0Ix4aUIXfugTiUmpLIEfuF8_Ri4wAkQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd31OHWbqnsNjJXPSg0Ix4aUIXfugTiUmpLIEfuF8_Ri4wAkQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScWmexKq7nx2EnOcDApj-t8vkEl-a-bw_BfcZfamIUJnuJeRQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScWmexKq7nx2EnOcDApj-t8vkEl-a-bw_BfcZfamIUJnuJeRQ/viewform
http://www.kidsupfront.com.au/
https://www.afsydney.com.au/
https://www.coasit.org.au/
https://www.leichhardttennisacademy.com/

















